High School Board Report September 20, 2021

1.

Homecoming is this week. The students have come up with all of the different dress up days and
worked to create a week that includes all groups. We will be having pep rallies on Tuesday,
King Coronation will be on Thursday during our longer pep rally. We will have the parade on
Friday at 3 pm for all students followed by the football games. Queen coronation will be at the
halftime of the varsity football game. We will also recognize the Class of 1971 football team
before the game. A huge thanks to the Student Senate that worked with Ms. Nelson to line up
events for students

IBN students welcomed MFL students to the IBN space to teach them how we run our program
and provide information. Our students did a great job teaching them about our philosophy and
how we work with the community in real world applications.

Thanks to the Cheerleaders and Coach Ross for helping to make our first home football game a
success. Not only did they lead our students and families, but afterward they helped to clean up
the stadium. They continue to do many things to help keep our school great!

Our CTE team has met to look at allocations of Perkins and RPP funds to support our students.
This money is used yearly to help us keep our CTE programs up to date and close to industry
standards. Upon review, we will then purchase equipment. Last year we upgrade the reach in
cooler for FCS, a pipe bender for IT, and other items for the Ag department.

We continue to use the High School Building Leadership Team, PBIS team, and the Return to
Learn Committee to make decisions at the high school level.

It is nice to get our student section back at our games. Students had a lot of fun supporting
students at football and volleyball games.

Working with NICC to bring in a Health Consortium to our school to allow for more students to
take classes that will enter into a nursing program. We will begin that more second semester when
approved by the board.

Mrs. Ward has been working on training Izzy to be a classroom pet for her room. We look
forward to her and Izzy helping with lowering some anxiety of students in our building and
helping provide a different school experience.



